
Wood River Fire/Rescue
  Minutes of Meeting
    July 18, 2022

Meeting brought to order by Vice President Josh Follmer at 8:01 p.m.

Attendance:  John, Nate, Josh, Veronica, Judy, Matt M.  Layce, Nick E., Nick L.,
         Darren, Dewey H., Nelson, Nikki

Minutes of previous meeting presented for approval.
Motion by Layce with second by Darrin to approve minutes as presented.
Motion carried.

Fire Treasure Report:

Bills submitted for approval.
Motion to pay bills presented by Josh with second by Veronica.
Motion carried.

Noted that Veronica is working on paperwork for the pickle card machine
along with the $400.00 renewal.

Ambulance Treasure Report:

Bills submitted for payment
Motion by Nick E with Second by Layace to pay bills presented.
Motion carried.

President Report:

Jenie thanked the department for the EVOC training.

Eric Nielsen would like to do bucket race by the tennis courts 
Aug. 19 & 20.
After discussion, decided not to to proceed with this request.

Discussion was held on what to do for backup on doors when power goes down in 
Wood River.  
Decided that we need to get the generator fixed.

Also noted that bandages had been purchased

Fire chief Report:

Nate noted that our truck will be back this week.  Need to get lights ordered,  and radios
installed.



Nate noted that on Aug 6, he will be taking truck down for Kenesaw days.

Rescue Captain Report:

N/A

Fire Prevention:

Noted to beware of old fire flareups.

Safety Officer Report:

Need to take precautions for heat related illnesses.
Corn is getting taller now, so watch out on corners

Fire Training report:

Noted it was good training last month.
Next month will be Layce & Urby, pump operations and rural water.

Billing report:

Took in $723.00, billed $13,498.00.

Old Business:

Received the 4 rope throws that we ordered.

New Business:

Paul S. from Alda is new associate member.  When you see Paul
welcome him to the department.

With nothing further to discuss, motion by Nate with second by Darrin to 
adjourn meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Submitted by 
Judy Knecht
Secretary


